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INTRODUCTION OF A CONTRACTOR FOR THE CONSTRUCTION OF A BRIDGE AT 

MARTINIQUE VILLAGE 
 
in response to a request by the community of Martinique, Lephalale Local Municipality, 
represented by Cllr Louisa Shongwe, introduced a contractor for the construction of a 
bridge at Martinique village next to the cemetery. 
 
The construction is scheduled to be completed in a period of two months. 
 
The request of a bridge was made by community during the Municipality's Integrated 
Development Plan (IDP) in the previous financial year. 
 
The community members welcomed this initiative saying that they struggled to access 
the cemetery during rainy season. 
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